Office of Administrative Hearings
Carroll County Government
225 North Center Sireet
+ Westminster, Maryland 21157-5194

Board of Zoning Appeals
410-386-2061
Board of License Commissioners
410-38G-2004
Fax: 410-38G-2444
1-888-302-8B978, TT: 410-848-9747

March 28, 2006

Clark R. Shaffer, Esquire
& North Court Street
Westminster, Maryland 21157

Re:  Board of Zoning Appeals Case No. 5208, Cherie Ruiz/Ann Lawrence Assisted
Living, LL.C

Dear Mr. Shaffer:

The Board is in receipt of the above referenced application for a Board of Zoning
Appeals conditional use request. '

Upon review of the file, for Case No. 5208, it has come to the Board’s attention
that the site development plan has not been approved by the Planning and Zoning
Commission, pursuant to the Code of Public Local Laws and Ordinances, Section 223-71
A. (24). For that reason, the Board is rejecting this application and refunding the $400.00
filing fee. A request for the refund as been initiated and will be sent to you under

separate cover.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact this office.
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CARROLL COUNTY

a great place to live, a great place to work, a great place to play



